
        June 24, 2019 

13
th

 Day of The April Term 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance and then Kyle Carroll led the group in prayer 

followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed water damage within the building. She will contact the insurance 

company to see if anything can be done to help with repairs. 

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor Bill Gray met with the Commission and discussed water issues around the County, 

tools and brush concerns. 

 

Letha Smith met with the Commission to voice her concerns over the bid that was taken for the Joan Trussell 

property. The property was partially cleaned up after the bid but before the bidder arrived to do the work. The 

Commission advised Mrs Smith that since most of the work had been done prior to the bidder arriving to the 

job that the cost associated with the bid would be adjusted according to what the bidder had to do.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek explained the BOE (Board of Equalization) process to the Commission. 

Appointments will be made thru the Clerk’s office with the BOE meeting in July. 

 

A TIF (Tax Increment Financing) meeting will be held in Cameron on the 28
th
 with East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee attending. 

 

DDRJ (Daviess DeKalb Regional Jail will hold their meeting Friday June 29
th
 in Pattonsburg with Presiding 

Commissioner, Kyle Carroll attending.  

 

The Commission placed a phone call with Ashley McCarty to discuss finalizing the “Ag Ready” status for 

DeKalb County.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with East District Commissioner, Garry 

McFee making the second. Motion carried.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be 

July 1, 2019 at 9 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


